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· Presentation by the Forum of Presidents of the Legislatures of Central America and the Dominican Republic (FOPREL)

The President of the Forum of Presidents of the Legislatures of Central America and the Dominican Republic (FOPREL), Dr. Ciro Cruz Cepeda Peña, President of the Legislative Assembly of El Salvador, addressed the Permanent Council.  In his statement, Dr. Cepeda Peña informed that FOPREL, established in 1994 as a regional agency for legislative integration, has accomplished much to that end through joint projects that contribute to inter-parliamentary cooperation, legislative training and modernization of the legislatures in the region. He also spoke about the role of the legislatures in Central America and the Dominican Republic in combating terrorism and on their progress in that regard.   The President noted with appreciation the invaluable support provided to FOPREL by the Organization of American States, through the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy. 

Also present at this meeting were the FOPREL members (Belize, Costa Rica, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Nicaragua, Panama, and the Dominican Republic) and the FOPREL Executive Secretary.  

The Secretary General of the Organization addressed the meeting on this item. The delegations of Antigua and Barbuda, Belize, Chile, Colombia, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, and the United States intervened, noting, inter alia, the significant contribution made by FOPREL to legislative integration in Central America, the need to strengthen FOPREL, the role of parliamentarians in fighting corruption, and the crucial importance of the political role of parliamentarians in ensuring the well-being of citizens.
· Quarterly reports on the use of funds allocated in accordance with resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) between January 1 and March 31, 2004
The Permanent Council took note of the seven reports presented on the use of funds allocated in accordance with Permanent Council resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) and decided to forward them to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) for due consideration. The reports are as follows:

· Fund for Peace (CP/doc.3892/04)

· Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (CP/doc.3892/04 add. 1)

· Department of Management Analysis, Planning, and Support Services (CP/doc.3892/04 add. 2)
· Department of Public Information (CP/doc.3892/04 add. 3)
· CIDI – Office of Science and Technology (CP/doc.3892/04 add. 4)
· UPD – Special Program for the Promotion of Dialogue and Conflict Resolution (CP/doc.3892/04 add. 5)
· CIDI – Summits of the Americas mandates (CP/doc.3892/04 add. 6)
The delegations of Belize, Canada, Chile, Guatemala, and Panama addressed this item.

The Chair requested that the Secretariat ensure that the Assistant Secretary for Management attend the CAAP meetings on this matter and respond to the concerns raised by the delegation of Panama.  The Chair also requested that the representatives of the corresponding areas in the General Secretariat attend the CAAP meetings at which their respective reports will be considered.

[image: image2.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL

  
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���





� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP13171E01.DOC�








�. 	Statements and comments by delegations may be found in the verbatim minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA. 1429/04.
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